
County of Santa Cruz Zoning Administrator Meeting Comment 
Application Number:  211097 
Agenda Date:  October 01, 2021 
Agenda #:  1 
APN:  109-341-19 
Site Address:  165 Robin Meadow Lane, Watsonville 
 

The parcel does not support the 425ft setback from a residential property line required in the 
code for an 85ft cell tower. According to parcel map volume 28 page 32, the distance of the 
referenced residential property line to the property line on Robin Meadow Lane measures 
417.72ft.  I do not object to the cell tower because it does not fall within the code, my objection 
is to the variance requested to almost totally eliminate the required 20ft side yard setback from 
the 40ft-right-of-way.  As proposed, the elimination of 17ft of the setback, would put the 
project approximately 3ft from a deeded right-of-way. 

According to the staff report, the basic part of the variance request to not adhere to the 20ft 
set back seems to stem from the intent to minimize the visual impact on the nearby 
residentially-zoned property. I don’t believe locating the tower at the required setback would 
have any greater impact since it is a single fake tree in the middle of an empty field void of any 
greenery. Reviewing the photos from the staff report depicting the view from Wheelock Road 
looking northeast at site (#000113), adhering to the setback code would not minimize the view 
of the tower in any discernable way. Actually, the view shown from Robin Meadow Lane 
(#000114) should be lessened by the set back. I object to the approximately 3ft closeness of the 
fencing of the tower to the right-of-way when staying with the 20ft setback would make no 
visual difference to the surrounding residences.   

As far as the single family dwelling onsite, since they are making the application, visual impact 
would not seem to be of concern. I am sure it would benefit the property owner as less land 
would be occupied by the tower and its surrounding fencing. 

As a property owners on Robin Meadow Lane, I object to the granting of a variance to mostly 
eliminate the 20ft set back requirement when basically it is about the placement of the cell 
tower and its visual impact. Since eliminating that part of the code would not make the 
required cell tower placement fall within the 425ft coded setback required for an 85ft cell 
tower anyway, the variance almost eliminating the setback should be denied. 

 

Boni Haduca 
Jean Young Haduca 
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